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Happy Friday!  I hope that you are doing well and that you and your family are staying healthy.  I want to 
start my brief this week by again saying thank you to everyone for your continued patience and 
understanding.   As you are aware, the guidance and information that we receive regarding COVID protocols 
continues to evolve and comes to us daily.  It seems we put something out to you and then a day or two later 
it, or something else, changes again.  We know it can sometimes be confusing and difficult to follow.  
 
This week, we were informed that the local department of health will no longer be conducting contact 
tracing when there is a positive case or exposure.  What does that mean?  When there is a positive case, the 
department of health will not be notifying those who were exposed to someone who tested positive and the 
next steps.  That means it is important for everyone in our school community to self-manage by knowing 
what steps to take when you are positive, have symptoms, or find out you were exposed to someone.   
 
We will continue to work closely with Schenectady Public Health to make sure that we continue to have 
updated information and resources to share with you so that you continue to be informed and can protect 
yourself.  These resources are the guidelines and protocols that we update and share with you regularly with 
steps you should take given certain situations.  You can also find them on page three and on the front page 
of our website.   
 
While the health department will no longer be doing contact tracing, we will continue to our best to manage 
and notify staff and families of close contact exposures in school along with the appropriate action to follow. 
 
Always monitor yourself and your child for symptoms and always follow the guidelines and protocols.  It is 
important for anyone who experiences symptoms to test for COVID.  We have test kits available for staff and 
students.  If you need one, please contact your school nurse.  Keep in mind, you can make an appointment at 
the new testing site for staff and families at the Ellis McClellan Campus.  
 
I am very proud that we continue to provide in-person learning despite having a dramatic increase in the 
number of COVID positive cases.  LΩƳ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ to everyone who is going above and beyond.  We have an 
amazing team across our district, and everyone is doing their part to help and support one another in school. 
It takes all of us to do this.  Thank you.   We will continue to do the best we can but, as I mentioned last 
week, we must remain prepared to transition to remote teaching and learning if necessary.   Please continue 
to watch for updates because, as you know, things can change quickly.  We do hope that in the coming 
weeks, as we move further from the holiday surge, the number of cases will begin to decrease.  
 
As LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ do, we are always paying attention to the forecast and watching for what might come our 
way in terms of winter weather.   Looking ahead, we want you to know that we follow a process and have 
criteria to determine if we need to close or delay school due to poor conditions.  We gather information 
early in the morning from several sources and take a number of factors into consideration. These include the 
weather at the time, the forecast for later in the day, driving conditions, walking conditions and more.   We 
work hard to make any decision about school early so that we can communicate it by 6 a.m. when possible.  I 
know that we are hearing reports there is snow in the forecast for this weekend into Monday.  We will keep 
a close watch and will be up early Tuesday morning to monitor and see how things are.  If it impacts school, 
we will announce and let you know bright and early.   
 
I wish you a fantastic weekend and holiday on Monday in honor of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.  The holiday 
honors the legacy of Dr. King, and focuses on civil rights, highlights the use of nonviolence to promote 
change and the call to public service.  LǘΩǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ 5ǊΦ YƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŦƛƴŘ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƻ ŀǇǇƭȅ ǿƘŀǘ we 
learned from him to our everyday lives and the lives of our children.   
 
The Schenectady County Human Rights commission is holding a virtual celebration on Sunday at 3 p.m.  You 
can watch live at  www.youtube.com/SchenectadyCounty.  The flyer with more information is here.  
 
Anibal Soler, Jr. 

Superintendent of Schools 
     

REMINDER 
 

 

No School  
Monday, January 17 

Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 

 
This week the district held 
an informational meeting 
ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ άDǊƻǿ ¸ƻǳǊ hǿƴΩ 
partnership with SUNY 
Schenectady, Cazenovia 
College, and Clarkson 
University.  The program 
allows community members 
to work through the district 
and our secondary 
education partners to 
become teachers and 
teaching assistant.  The 
meeting, held at Keane 
Elementary School, can be 
viewed here.   

 

GROW YOUR OWN 

 

http://www.schenectady.k12.ny.us/
http://www.schenectady.k12.ny.us/
mailto:https://app.squarespacescheduling.com/schedule.php?owner=24841628&calendarID=6358758
https://thekingcenter.org/about-tkc/martin-luther-king-jr/
https://www.youtube.com/user/SchenectadyCounty
http://www.schenectady.k12.ny.us/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=16947948
https://www.facebook.com/SchenectadyCitySchoolDistrict
https://twitter.com/scschools
https://www.instagram.com/schenectadycityschooldist/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCa-PI8Ymp7O-tR2aJTIlZPg/videos
http://schenectady.ss12.sharpschool.com/cms/One.aspx?portalId=412336&pageId=757460
https://www.youtube.com/user/SchenectadyCounty
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yLgI9aUSXEM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yLgI9aUSXEM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yLgI9aUSXEM


 

     

 

PROTOCOL CHART 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

Season 1 Episode 7 of the Schenectady 
Patriots Podcast is out now. 
 

 Listen on Apple 
 Listen on Spotify 

 

 

Did you graduate from Schenectady Schools? 

If you are a graduate of Schenectady Schools, we would love to feature 
you in an alumni profile.  To share your information, click here.  

This week's alumni profile is Schenectady High School Class of 1995 graduate, Joseph DiCaprio, who currently serves as the Executive 
Director of Elementary Schools for the district. DiCaprio credits the teachers and coaches he had in Schenectady schools as his inspiration 
to pursue a career in education. 
 
"In high school, my Junior Varsity football coach Bill Ziskin made a lasting impact on me, as did my biology teacher, Mr. Scampini. My 
father served as the DARE police officer in our schools, and the experience of working with him as a DARE role model absolutely 
ƛƴŦƭǳŜƴŎŜŘ ƳŜ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ LǘΩǎ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƳōƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƎǳƛŘŜŘ ƳŜ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ŀ ŎŀǊŜŜǊ ƛƴ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ŎŀǊŜŜǊ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ L could ever have 
made- after twenty-three years, I still love every second of it. 
. 

 
NEW EPISODE 

     

 

Keane Elementary students unwrapped a big surprise this week, as they 
were the most recent school to add a book vending machine to their 
hallways. A group of students who participated in a reading challenge 
over break were given the honor of unwrapping and revealing the 
machine for the rest of the school. Watch the video here. 

 

BOOK VENDING MACHINE 

 

http://p12cdn4static.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_412252/File/2021-2022/COVID%20PROTOCOLS/f-%20layered%20mitigation.pdf
https://podcasts.apple.com/us/podcast/season-1-episode-7/id1594629792?i=1000547897476
https://open.spotify.com/episode/4baHPOMKbyxWcZUyDQMTFd?si=Dvvb3XioQFOtnKoyIQMpfg
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScV4u90w7JlyIIzLcF0K0S6-Y_v4ROGbmhdBDsr-d5paIH_ew/viewform
https://www.facebook.com/SchenectadyCitySchoolDistrict
https://twitter.com/scschools
https://www.instagram.com/schenectadycityschooldist/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCa-PI8Ymp7O-tR2aJTIlZPg/videos
http://schenectady.ss12.sharpschool.com/cms/One.aspx?portalId=412336&pageId=757460
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5QY5gi_TMnc
https://youtu.be/5QY5gi_TMnc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5QY5gi_TMnc


  
     
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
All you need to know about COVID-19 
Vaccine and Children     English    Spanish 
 
10 Questions about the COVID-19 Vaccine 
Answered Here 

VACCINATION RESOURCES 

COVID-19 UPDATE 

Here is the report on COVID-19 positive cases  
for the period January 7 ς January 13 (8 a.m.) 
 
Total of 356 cases 
82 Staff |  273 Students | 1 Bus Staff 
 

¶ Central Office:  6 
¶ Central Park:  17 

¶ Facilities/Operations & Maintenance:  2 

¶ Hamilton:  10 

¶ Howe 11 

¶ Keane:  17 

¶ King:  12 

¶ Lincoln:  22 

¶ MPMS:  12 

¶ Oneida:  25 

¶ Paige:  22 

¶ Pleasant Valley: 7 

¶ SCLA:  8 

¶ Schenectady High School: 89 

¶ Van Corlaer:  28 

¶ WIEC:  3 

¶ Woodlawn:  25 

¶ Yates: 14 

¶ Zoller: 25 

¶ Bus 1 
 
Approximate Percentage of School Population  
COVID-19 Positive this week: 
 

¶ Students: 2.90% 

¶ Staff:  6.83% 

¶ Percentage of Students and Staff:  3.34% 
 

IMPORTANT REMINDER 

If you are experiencing any symptoms of illness or are waiting for 
COVID-19 test results, do not come to school or work.   You should 
instead do the following immediately: 
 
STAFF MEMBERS 
To better streamline communication with Lindsay Baroody, please 
follow the new guidelines AND self-report using this link when you 
have: 

¶ have tested positive 

¶ have COVID symptoms and need to test 

¶ have been directly exposed and need to quarantine 
 

STUDENTS 
Parents please keep your child home and contact your school 
nurse immediately. 

 

New York State School COVID Report Card  

 

     

                  
                      EMPLOYEES                                  STUDENTS 
 

PROTOCOL UPDATES (JANUARY 11) 

 

How to use your 
home test  

Schenectady County Public 
Health opened a new COVID-
19 testing site located at Ellis 
McClellan Campus (600 
McClellan St.) for students, 
families, and district staff.  
Make an appointment here.  

NEW FREE TESTING SITE 

COVID-19 VACCINATIONS 

Schenectady County continues to offer free COVID-19 
vaccinations at a variety of locations throughout the 
month.  All PODS are open to walk-ins.  The January 
schedule is available here. 
 
New York State Vaccination Schedule 
 

When Am I Eligible for a Booster? 

Center for Disease Control (CDC) 
 
New York State Department of Health 
 
Schenectady County Public Health 

O T H E R 
R E S O U R C E S 

Please continue to watch for 
COVID-19 news and updates. 

http://p12cdn4static.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_412252/File/COVID-19/10%20Questions%20for%20Children%20approved.pdf
http://p12cdn4static.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_412252/File/2021-2022/(Spanish)%20Why%20should%20my%20child%20receive%20the%20COVID-19%20vaccine.pdf
http://p12cdn4static.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_412252/File/COVID-19/Top%2010%20Concerns%20about%20the%20COVID%20.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf-ob-Co2Tir9TmcSJD2ML-FRGEofsXGcecDtYbGk2kn8aHMg/viewform
https://schoolcovidreportcard.health.ny.gov/
https://www.facebook.com/SchenectadyCitySchoolDistrict
https://twitter.com/scschools
https://www.instagram.com/schenectadycityschooldist/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCa-PI8Ymp7O-tR2aJTIlZPg/videos
http://schenectady.ss12.sharpschool.com/cms/One.aspx?portalId=412336&pageId=757460
http://www.schenectady.k12.ny.us/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=16944521
http://www.schenectady.k12.ny.us/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=16944523
http://www.schenectady.k12.ny.us/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=16944521
http://www.schenectady.k12.ny.us/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=16944523
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hFQcIH_qp2o
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hFQcIH_qp2o
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hFQcIH_qp2o
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hFQcIH_qp2o
https://app.squarespacescheduling.com/schedule.php?owner=24841628&calendarID=6358758
https://www.schenectadycounty.com/COVID19/vaccine
https://am-i-eligible.covid19vaccine.health.ny.gov/
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/booster-shot.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html
https://www.health.ny.gov/
https://www.schenectadycounty.com/COVID19


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

We are pleased to 
share that the 
2022 SCSD Athletic 
Hall of Fame 
Inductees will be 
Casper Wells, Jack 
Edwards and Ernie 
Marshall.  Legacy 
tributes will honor 
the undefeated 
Nott Terrace High 
School Tennis 
Teams and the 
1961 Linton 
Football Team.  
 
The ceremony and 
dinner are 
scheduled for 
September 19 at 
the Event Center 
at Rivers Casino 
and Resort.  More  
Here. 

 

A T H L E T I C  A N N O U N C E M E N T S 

2022 Athetlic 
Hall of Fame 
Inductees are 
Announced 
 

     

https://www.schedulegalaxy.com/schools/440
http://www.schenectady.k12.ny.us/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=16959318

